

PVEA Home & School Association Meeting

February 28th, 2025

1. Call Meeting to Order - *Shana 7:53am*
2. Welcome and Introductions - *Shana*
 - a. Update your profile on the HSA website
 - b. Follow the HSA on Instagram (pvea_hsa) and Facebook (PVHSA)
 - c. Volunteer badges: All existing badges must be renewed this year. Packets are at the front office
 - d. Meeting minutes from the January Meeting - *Teresa Move to approve: Marina, second Erin, all approved, motion passed*
3. Principal's Report - *Ms. Andrade*
 - a. *met with leadership kids, they have a lot going on. They want a talent show, kids split themselves into groups to look at comities, they want to get art to TK and kinder at lunch, green team looking at composting, etc, spirit team, field day group organizing activities, kids heart challenge was a massive success, almost doubled their goal,*
 - b. *culture and climate team update, since Mrs Andrade has been here, half the staff is new. Kids are getting confused, because some teachers don't know all the rules, etc.*
 - c. *we changed the school values, and the school pledge doesn't align to them. The teachers are working on a new school pledge.*
 - d. *We will have a living in our values award wall. Starting in march*
 - e. *budget, we have about 12k left for the school year, the budget is basically to the penny this year. We are at 36 days of iep, which has cost 17k of the school budget, but it should come out of special ed , TK yard duty is paid for by the school, but its a state requirement that HR should be paying for. We have money in our donation account, but its going to engineering and science fair, and paper. And the Hsa is covering toner, Pe equipment, etc, field trips, grade level budget, etc. HSA funds the majority of the things the kids love at school.*
 - f. *We could do a paper drive at the open house*
 - g. *second vote for toner for parent copier room:*
 - i. *move to approve up to \$500 for toner in the parent copier room Marina, second Erin all approved, motion passed*
 - ii. *move for first vote for an additional \$500 for toner and paper, second Rio, motion passes, second vote next year.*
 - iii. *Sonia offered to donate \$1000 in paper to the school*
4. Teacher's Report - *Ms. Scianna*
 - a. *last month she talked about engineering teacher is looking for people to talk about their jobs.*
 - b. *Science fair is coming up, Mrs axon has a list of what each grade will be doing for the science fair.*
 - c. *kids are really excited about the dance,*
 - d. *Teachers will look at pages for yearbook*
 - e. *Assemblies: touch base with teachers to help figure out assemblies*
5. Treasurer's Report - *Carmen*
 - a. Super Bowl squares \$1491
 - b. bake sale bingo \$400
 - c. talk about science camp payments, science camp is \$20300, we're over halfway there with fundraising \$11952, no kid will be left behind the Hsa will make sure every fifth grader gets to go.
 - d. a parent would like some kind of indicator when a budget is done

PVEA Home & School Association Meeting

February 28th, 2025

- e. move to approve: Marina, second: Teresa all approved, motion passed

6. Reports

- a. Yearbook - *Erica*
 - i. *we have sales,*
 - ii. *5th grade dedications are still coming in*
 - iii. *photo retakes will be next week*
 - iv. *sales close on the 18th*
 - v. *ship. May 16th will get them by may 23rd*
 - vi. *gonna try to get panther prowl in the yearbook*
 - vii. *Pages need to be done by april 4th*
 - viii. *donations for yearbooks for kids who can't afford them have started.*
- b. Super Bowl Squares - *Shana \$1491*
- c. Bingo Night & Bake Sale - *Gabby \$450*

7. Programs

- a. Project Cornerstone (next planning meeting March 6th at 7:50am) - *Karie*
- b. Family Dance and Karaoke Night - March 7th from 5-7pm - *Teresa*
 - i. *sign up out for volunteers, cookies and ice*
 - ii. *must sign up for karaoke online before*
- c. Meet the Masters (next planning meeting March 12th at 7:50am) - *Melanie*
 - i. *Georgia okeef*
- d. Dinner Night Out @ ModPizza - April 9th
 - i. *stopping by goku sushi for march, working on date*
 - ii. *pho Morgan hill \$360*
 - iii. *fro yo delight for end of school year wednesday of the last week of school*
 - iv. *checking out chocotella*
 - v. *if anyone has connections with restaurant owners please contact Michelle*
 - vi. *maybe beebos pizza and running shop and hops*
- e. Hospitality Lunch - March 13th - *Gabby*
- f. Funvisor - March 14th - *Liz*
 - i. *looking for volunteers*
 - ii. *ask teachers to send an email to parents asking for volunteers*
- g. Panther Den - March 24th - *Sara*
 - i. *kids are loving it,*
 - ii. *kappa has been included now*
- h. Book Fair - March 24th-28th, late nights on the 24th & 27th - *Shana & Erin McCracken*
 - i. *over open house*
 - ii. *late nights Monday till 6, Thursday till 7 (after open house)*
 - iii. *preview day friday before*
 - iv. *scholastic, we wil be doing literati for one book fair next year*
 - v. *sign ups will go out soon*
 - vi. *set up Thursday before noon to 2*
 - vii. *we have about \$2400 in scholastic book money right now*
 - viii. *we gave out \$3700 for teacher classrooms and underprivileged kids*

8. Volunteers update - *Marina*

- a. Chess Club Co-Chair needed

PVEA Home & School Association Meeting

February 28th, 2025

- b. Treasurer for the 26/27' school year
 - c. assemblies: Jennifer
9. Coming Up:
- a. Project Cornerstone Planning Meeting - March 6th @ 7:50am
 - b. Family Dance - March 7th from 5-7pm
 - c. Meet the Masters Prep Day - March 12th @ 7:50am
 - d. Dinner Night Out @ - ModPizza - April 9th
 - e. Funvisor - March 14th
 - f. Panther Den - March 24th
 - g. Book Fair - March 24th-28th, before and after school, late nights on the 24th & 27th
 - h. Open House & Class Auctions - March 27th
 - i. sign up for baskets will be going out soon
 - i. No School March 31st
 - j. San Jose Giants PVEA Night Out - April 25th
 - i. we get money back for every ticket
 - ii. QR code is in the newsletter and friday folder flyer going out.
 - iii. Lots of activities for the kids, fireworks night
 - k. Panther prowl april 9th, flyers are going home in friday folders, sponsor information, pledge sheets will go out next friday, everything will be online.
10. School Site Council - *Teresa/Karie/Anahita/Tyler/Eunice*
11. *We need a book keeper for next year, to shadow Erin next year to take on treasurer.*
12. *Nominations will be taken in april*
13. New Business and Q&A
- a. Musical vs. Talent Show?
 - i. the musical isn't happening. Star Arts is imploding, their director quit etc. We won't be able to use their company and have no time to find a new company.
 - ii. We will be doing a talent show instead
 - 1. Mrs potwin is interested in helping.
 - 2. work with the leadership talent show committee
 - b. Para appreciation day april 2nd, we let hospitality know to try to do something for them.
 - c. Safety team update: Amber met with the safety team every trimester they meet to discuss any holes in the safety plan etc, there will be a newsletter for safety protocols. We have a run hide defend drill in march. The kids will work on the shelter part. Any kids in Pe will work on the run away and hide part. The safety team will walk around and try to get into the classrooms, baraccading etc.
 - i. for 4th grade they will practice family unification
14. Adjourn 9:45am

Next HSA Meeting: March 28th, 7:50am in the Multipurpose Room